
BOARD of SUPERVISORS 

June 23, 2016 

SENT CERTIFIED MAIL (Return Receipt Requested) 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) 
Land Management 
111 Almaden Boulevard 
San Jose, CA 95113-2098 
Attn: David Neal 

City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

Tel. No. 554-5184 
Fax No. 554-5163 

TDD/TTY No. 544-5227 

SUBJECT: Summary Street Vacation - Greenwich Street - Pioneer Park Improvements 

Mr. Neal: 

For your information, please find a copy of the following legislation, which will be considered 
by the Land Use and Transportation Committee on Monday, June 27, 2016 (agenda enclosed): 

>- File No. 160499 - Ordinance ordering the summary street vacation of a portion of 
Greenwich Street adjacent to Coit Tower, and generally bounded by Assessor's Parcel 
Block No. 0079 to the north, Assessor's Parcel Block No. 0086 to the south, Kearny 
Street to the west, and Montgomery Street to the east, as part of improvements to Pioneer 
Park; approving an interdepartmental transfer of the vacation area from Public Works to 
the Recreation and Park Department; affirming the Planning Department's determination 
under the California Environmental Quality Act; adopting findings that the actions 
contemplated in this Ordinance are consistent with the General Plan, and the eight 
priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101 .1; and authorizing official acts in 
connection with this Ordinance. 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company is receiving notice of this street vacation in response to the 
letter from Rodger Leatherman, Senior Land Agent (PG&E), dated July 21, 2015, requesting that 
PG&E be notified of the adoption of street vacations pursuant to California Streets and 
Highways Code, Sections 8346 and 8347. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please call Alisa Somera, Legislative 
Deputy Director, at ( 415) 554-7711 or email alisa.somera@sfgov.org. 

Sincerely, 

~Angela Calvillo 
u· Clerk of the Board 


